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OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL
UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE

October 11, 2012

Mr. John Greenewald, Jr.

.
|
RE: FOIA No. 2012-IGFP-00553

Dear Mr. Greenewald:

This responds to your September 13 Freedom of information Act (FOIA) request to the
Office of Inspector General (OlG) for a copy of the FOIA case logs for calendar year
2010 for both the U.S. Postal Service and the OIG.

The U.S. Postal Service is made up of three separate distinct offices, each having its
own personnel, policies, rules, and areas of responsibility. The three separate entities
are the U.S. Postal Service, U.S. Postal Inspection Service (USPIS), and the OIG.
Therefore, this response is on behalf of the OIG only.

Please find enclosed a copy of the OIG’s FOIA case log for 2010. This document is
being provided to you with excisions made pursuant to FOIA Exemption 6, 5 U.S.C. §
552(b)(6), which permits the withholding of information the release of which would
constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of the personal privacy of third parties. The
withheld material includes names, titles, and identifying information of private citizens.
This information is not appropriate for discretionary release.

You may also wish to direct copies of your request to both the Postal Service and the
U.S. Postal Inspection Service, if you have not already done so, as each office
maintains its own FOIA files. Please contact their respective FOIA offices at:

Postal Service Records Office

475 L'Enfant Plaza SW, Room 9431
Washington, DC 20260-4541

(202) 268-2608

Inspection Service FOIA/PA Unit
475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW, Room 3301
Washington, DC 20260

1735 N LYNN STREET
ARLINGTON, VA 22208-2020
(703) 248-2100

FAX: (703) 248-4626




If you are not satisfied with my action on your OIG FOIA request, you may
administratively appeal this partial denial. To do so, write to the attention of Gladis
Griffith, Deputy General Counsel, 1735 N. Lynn Street, Arlington, VA 22209-2020,
within 30 days of the date of this letter. We accept written appeals via U.S. Mail; e-
mail to FOIA@uspsoig.gov; or fax to 703-248-4626. Include the initial request
number (e.g., 20XX-IGXX-00XXX) and the date of this letter. Explain what specific
action the FOIA Office took that you are appealing. Mark all correspondence
"Freedom of Information Act Appeal.”

Sincerely,
/ .. .
ot L

Kathy Kikel
FOIA Analyst
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